
 

 

 

 
No 359, Friday 10

th
 November 2017 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Thank you so much for attending Parents evening yesterday. It 
was great to see so many of you there. I also hope you enjoyed 
the school lunch tastings.  
 
It is Children in Need next Friday so we are asking the children to 
wear their own clothes and bring in a voluntary amount for the 
charity. Thank you for supporting us with this good cause.  
 
There are some dates I wanted to let you know/ remind you 
about as they will be here very quickly.  
 
On Friday 1st December please could the children come to 
school in their own clothes and bring in donation for the Winter 
Fair. This could be anything suitable for our tombola or Kids-only 
zone, second-hand items in great condition e.g. tin of biscuits, 
unopened toiletries or gift sets, jewellery, scarves, etc. 
 
Our family Carol Concert is on Thursday 14th December at 
school at 6pm. This will be a lovely opportunity to sing carols 
altogether. More details to follow.  
 
The EYFS and Reception Christmas Nativity will be on the 
following dates: 
Nursery Parents and Carers -  Thursday 14

th
 December at 

11.30am; 
Reception Parents and Carers -  Wednesday 13

th
 December at 

2pm;  
Year 1 Parents and Carers  - Wednesday 13

th
 December at 

9.30am.  
The Year 2 to Year 6 Concert is on Monday 18

th
 December at 

2pm.  
We hope we will see you there.  
 
We have been talking to the Hackney Gazette about our Betty 
Layward Day; we hope an article will be in the paper on 
Thursday.  Please look out.  
 
There have been a couple of incidents this week with dogs 
jumping up at children outside school. I just wanted to make you 
aware of this as some children are very anxious around dogs.  
 
I hope you all have a lovely weekend.  
 
Jessica  
Headteacher  

 
Jessica drawn by Milo in Year 3 Emerald 

 

Pictures from Betty Layward’s 100
th

 Birthday celebrations on 1
st
 

November  

The winners of the best punctuality trophy for this week are Year 
2 Peach and Year 6 Chilli with no lates. 
The winner of the best attendance trophy for this week is Year 2 
Apricot with 100% attendance.  
Whole school attendance from 4 September until 10

th
 November 

2017 is 97.4%. 
 

 
Photo of our Star of the Week Children 



 

 
Curious: The Children on Wow Day - so much to find out about.  

Creative: More creative homework projects being presented by 

all year groups. 

Ambitious: Year 5 starting their learning about the English Civil 

War. 

Respectful: Children attending Parents evening and listening to 

their teachers about how well they are doing.  

Happy: Reception children playing in the revamped outside 

area. 

 
Monday 
Beef bolognaise (none) 
Veggie mince bolognaise (G,E,So), Spaghetti (G,E) 
Sweetcore & broccoli florets 
Jam sponge pudding and custard (Mk, E, G) 
Tuesday 
Breaded chicken strips (E, G) 
Spinach, potato and onion baked omelet (E, Mk)  
Crispy potato wedeges 
Coleslaw (Mu, Mk, E) 
Green beans 
Nutless Bakewell tart (Mk, E, G) 
Wednesday 
Roast turkey with stuffing and gravy (G) 
Veggie tagine with fluffy cous cous (G) 
Roasted potatoes 
Carrots and roasted root vegetables 
Fruit of the month dessert 
Thursday 
Salt and pepper chicken thighs (none) 
Roasted pepper, courgette, onion and cheddar quiche (Mk, E, G) 
New potatoes, Coleslaw (Mu, Mk, E) and courgettes 
Mixed fruit cobbler with custard (Mk, G) 
Friday 
Baked breaded fish fillet (F, G) 
Vegetable burger in a sesame seed bun (Se, G) 
Baked oven chips  
Peas and baked beans 
Chocolate chip cookie (So, Mk, E, G) 
(Please refer to the menu for the allergy key) 

Thursday 16/11 at 9.15am – Year 5 Saffron Class Assembly 
Thursday 23/11 at 9.15am – Year 4 Fuchsia Class Assembly 
Thursday 7/12 at 9.15am – Year 2 Peach Class Assembly 
Thursday 18/1 at 9.15am – Year 3 Jade Class Assembly 
Thursday 25/1/ at 9.15am – Year 2 Apricot Class Assembly 
Thursday 8/2 at 9.15am – Year 1 Lavender Class Assembly 
Thursday 1/3 at 9.15 – Year 6 Chilli Class Assembly 
Thursday 8/3 at 9.15am – Year 5 Buttercup Class Assembly  
Thursday 22/3 at 9.15am – Year 4 Cerise Class Assembly 
Thursday 29/3 at 9.15am – Year 1 Violet Class Assembly 
Thursday 3/5 at 9.15am – Reception Aqua Class Assembly 
Thursday 24/5 at 9.15am – Reception Ocean Class Assembly  

 

 
Hi everyone, hope that you’ve had a great week 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
THE LEGENDARY BL QUIZ NIGHT Nov 17th evening 
Last few tickets available.  Please get in touch with 
Janey, if you would like to come – 
janeyseymour@hotmail.com  
WINTER FAIR - 9th DECEMBER 12.30 – 3pm.  
HOME-MADE CHRISTMAS DECORATIONS  Join our 
sewing bee this Tuesday evening (14th Nov) in the 
school hall, if you would like to make/ sew decorations 
to be sold at the fair - materials provided. Or you could 
pick up material to make in your own time at home.  
Contact Sam Sestili samantha.sestili@googlemail.com 
RAFFLE PRIZES Please consider whether you have 
access to any super prizes for our raffle – maybe your 
employer could contribute a big ticket item or are you 
friendly with a local business who would donate?  
Thanks to Reception reps (Jenny, Fleur & Kiera) for 
managing this.  Please get in touch with the team, if 
you think you can procure something exciting!  Email 
aitch.pea@blueyonder.co.uk 
STALL ALLOCATION We are busy planning for the fair 
behind the scenes.  Watch out for an email coming 
soon via your class rep that lays out the stall allocation 
for your year group.  Please do aim to give a part of 
your time on the day to helping out in your team so 
that everyone gets to enjoy the fun. 
CHRISTMAS CARDS 
Your child has created a design for their own Christmas 
card which will be available for you to buy this month.  
The more you buy, the more you raise for our PTFA! 
Look out for order forms in book bags very soon. (Led 
by Sarah Bolton) 
BAKE FOR BOOKS -  Cake Sale Dates  
Get your ovens warmed up - here are the dates. Cash 
raised is ring-fenced for buying reading books for the 
school. 
17 Nov - Nursery & Y4 
1 Dec -  Yr 1 & Yr 3   
CHRISTMAS TREES 
Buy your tree via the PTFA and our supplier, the 
Christmas Forest, will donate a proportion of the profit 
to the PTFA.  Trees will be available from the Winter 
Fair on 9 December.  A fabulous initiative – details will 
be publicised soon!  
THE GIVING MACHINE 
Shop online via The Giving Machine to help us raise 
money for our school. Simply register on the site and 
click through to your preferred retailer to shop as 
normal. Doesn’t cost you a penny but does raise money 
for our PTFA 
http://www.thegivingmachine.co.uk/beneficiary.php?b
en_id=62956 
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